
NOTICE REQUESTS FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) 
AVAILABLE FOR SCHOOL READINESS GRANT PROGRAM 
FISCAL YEAR 2019 
(JULY 1, 2019 – JUNE 30, 2020) 
  
The Naugatuck School Readiness Council is soliciting proposals for new School 
Readiness Programs or contracted spaces for Naugatuck three and four year old 
preschool children. Proposals are being solicited pursuant to CT general Statutes (CGS) 
Sec. 10-16o. -10-16u. Programs and services must meet the CT School Readiness 
General Policies and Naugatuck School Readiness Council Policies.  
 
To obtain a copy of the Request for Proposal, Naugatuck School Readiness policies 
and/or for questions, please contact Jill Mahoney, Naugatuck School Readiness Liaison 
at 203-632-7363 or by email at Jill.mahoney@naugatuck.k12.ct.us   
Completed proposals for programs must be submitted electronically as a PDF by 
Monday, March 25, 2019 at 5:00 pm.  In addition, 1 completed hard copy of the 
application, plus original hard-copy signature pages must be received by Monday, March 
25, 2019 at 5:00 pm to the Naugatuck School Readiness Council c/o Jill Mahoney, 
School Readiness Liaison 13 Scott Street Naugatuck, CT 06770 
 
Technical Assistance for new programs seeking to apply for Naugatuck School 
Readiness slots for the 2019-2020 grant year is available upon request. Applicants that 
would like to learn more about Naugatuck School Readiness Policies, School Readiness 
Council review procedure and the slot award process are urged to contact your liaison 
above.  
 
For additional information, Please contact Jill Mahoney at 203-632-7363.  
 
 
 

 


